Lori Rowe

From: PUBCOMMENT-OCC
Sent: Monday, November 29, 2027 8:38 AM
To: PUBCOMMENT-WQ; PUBCOMMENT-ELD; PUBCOMMENT-OCC2; PUBCOMMENT-QPIC
Subject: FW: Public comment on Permit Number WQ0002927000
Attachments: Lyondell comment (003)1.doc
WD
13047

From: jerry.caraviotis@pcs.hctx.net <jerry.caraviotis@pcs.hctx.net>
Sent: Wednesday, November 24, 2021 11:47 AM

To: PUBCOMMENT-OCC <PUBCOMMENT-OCC@tceq.texas.gov>
Subject: Public comment on Permit Number WQ0002927000
REGULATED ENTY NAME LYONDELL CHEMICAL CHANNELVIEW
RN NUMBER: RN100633650

PERMIT NUMBER: WQ0002927000

DOCKET NUMBER:

COUNTY: HARRIS

PRINCIPAL NAME: LYONDELL CHEMICAL COMPANY

CN NUMBER: CN600344402

FROM

NAME: MR Jerry Caraviotis

E-MAIL: jerry.caraviotis@pcs.hctx.net

COMPANY: Harris County Pollution Control Services

ADDRESS: 101 RICHEY ST
PASADENA TX 77506-1020

PHONE: 7132746334
FAX:

COMMIENTS: Please see attachment for comment letter concerning the permit amendment request.



November 24, 2021

Laurie Gharis, Chief Clerk

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality
Office of the Chief Clerk, MC 105

P.O. Box 13087

Austin, TX 78711-3087

Re: Lyondell Chemical Company Water Quality Permit Amendment, WQ0002927000
Dear Ms. Gharis,

On January 5, 2021, Lyondell Chemical Channelview South Plant facility applied for an Amendment
to Water Quality Permit WQ0002927000. The current permit allows for an Interim I Phase and
Final Phase for Outfall 001 at the facility located at 2502 Sheldon Road, Channelview, TX 77530.
Harris County Pollution Control Services Department (PCS) submits the following comment and
recommendation in response to the opportunity for public comment.

Pollution Control inspects facilities in Harris County for compliance with air quality laws and
regulations, reviews permit applications, and comments to the TCEQ on permitting
actions. Pollution Control also works closely with the TCEQ's Houston regional office, which, as a
matter of course, refers a substantial portion of environmental complaints, including nuisance
complaints, from Harris County citizens to PCS. Pollution Controlthen investigates these
complaints and, when appropriate, issues Violation Notices and refers cases to the Harris County
Attorney's Office or District Attorney's Office for civil or criminal enforcement.

PCS recommends adding a criteria in the Other Requirement section in the permit, requiring
Lyondell Chemical to notify the PCS prior to progressing to Final Phase. Suggested language:

» The Permittee shall notify in writing Harris County Pollution Control Services fourty-five
(45) days prior to progressing to the Final Phase on Notice of Completion form 20007.
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Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments regarding the permitting action referenced
above. Should you have any questions, please contact Mr. Jerry Caraviotis at (713) 274-6334 or via
email at jerry.caraviotis@pcs.hctx.net.

Sincerely,

Dr. Latrice Babin
Director

cc:  Aaron Dunn - Harris County Judge's Office
Sarah Utley - Harris County Attorney's Office
Kristen Lee - Harris County Precinct 2
Nicole Bealle - TCEQ Region 12
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